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Summer 2017 
 

New Manor Ordinance 

● Ordinance to Establish Budget for Fiscal Year 2017-2018 -- Ordinance Series 2017, 

Number 4 

 

Please find this ordinance in its entirety later in this newsletter. 

 

Manor City Taxes 

If you or your mortgage company has questions regarding your Manor property taxes, please 

contact City Bookkeeper, Pat Colgate, at (502) 451-9800. Please mail tax payments to: 

 

City of Strathmoor Manor 

P.O. Box 5459 

Louisville, KY  40255-0459 

 

July 4th Manor Bicycle Parade 

Please join us at 10 A.M. this Tuesday, July 4th, in the park for our annual bicycle parade 

through the Manor! There will be popsicles in the park afterwards! It would be a lot of fun to 

have an individual, family, or group of friends lead us in saying the Pledge of Allegiance and 

perhaps singing a patriotic song to kick off the event! Please email Commissioner Brooke Heitz 

at ​bcwillinger@gmail.com​ if you are interested. 

 

July 1, 2017 - June 30, 2021 Waste Management Contract 

A note from Andy Reynolds, Waste Management Louisville’s Public Sector Representative and 

fellow Strathmoor Manorite… 

 

On Saturday, July 1st, residents of the City of Strathmoor Manor will be receiving a new, larger 

recycling container. The new container will be identical to the trash container provided by 

Waste Management, except it will have a yellow lid and be marked “RECYCLING ONLY.” You 

may keep your current recycle bin, but if you would like to return it, please place it at the curb 

on the morning of Saturday, July 1st. 

 

Due to the increased size of the container, recycling will no longer be collected every week. 

There will be no collection the first week of July, and every-other-week collecting will begin 

Tuesday, July 11th. 

 

mailto:bcwillinger@gmail.com


Trash and yard waste will continue to be collected weekly. In accordance with city regulations, 

yard waste cannot be placed in plastic bags, and any loose limbs must be bundled and no 

longer than three feet in length. 

 

We have also received questions on disposing of large items. As part of the contract with Waste 

Management, one large item may be placed at the curb for disposal each week. ​However, 

mattresses and box springs will not be collected unless they are wrapped in plastic, due to 

the possibility of bed bug contamination.​ Wraps can be purchased from The Home Depot or 

Lowe’s for around $7.00. 

 

2017 RECYCLING COLLECTION SCHEDULE 

JULY 11th, 25th 

AUGUST 8th, 22nd 

SEPTEMBER 6th, 19th 

OCTOBER 3rd, 17th, 31st 

NOVEMBER 14th, 28th 

DECEMBER 12, 27th 

 

Please see separate handout containing the 2017 holiday collection schedule as well as Waste 

Management’s recycling guide. 

 

News from the Forestry Board! 

In June, the roundabout at Eleanor Ave. received new landscaping, which includes a 

combination of hydrangeas (16), drift roses (12), boxwoods (19), junipers (13), and lirope (54). 

The plan was provided by a local landscaper and should improve aesthetically as the plants 

grow. Installation was competitively bid, and Greenway Landscape Services completed the 

work. Plant purchases were also independently bid to reduce cost. Eason Horticultural 

Resources, a nursery broker in Northern Kentucky, provided the materials. Thanks to Emily and 

Bruce Felhoelter for allowing the city to use their spigot to water the plants over their first 

summer! 

 

Other updates related to the Forestry Board are twofold: first, removal/leveling of the park 

landscaping mounds, which will occur in late June/early July to be followed with additional 

trees and plantings in the fall. These will need to be watered by neighbor volunteers. secondly, 

the Forestry Board is engaging an independent arborist, Cindi Sullivan, to make 

recommendations about tree planting and maintenance of trees in the public spaces and 

rights-of-way in front of each house, as well as assist with coordinating/bidding the work 

annually. ​Once removed/leveled, the mounds will need to be watered by neighbor 



volunteers. Please email Commissioner and Forestry Board member Kathy Zandona at 

kmzandona@gmail.com​ if you are interested. 

 

Thank you to Forestry Board member Nick Clifton for providing this excerpt, and to all Forestry 

Board members for overseeing this work and ensuring that our Manor stays beautiful! 

 

Parking and Driving in the Manor 

Parking in the Manor can be challenging. Many homes have short or narrow driveways, and the 

Manor streets are on the narrow side as well. Increased on-street parking due to Lakeside Swim 

Club makes the situation even more challenging in the summer. 

 

Please observe the speed limit and watch out for pedestrians and bicyclists, and please be a 

considerate neighbor by parking in your driveway when possible; this makes it easier for other 

vehicles to navigate our streets safely! 

 

Lock Those Doors! 

The Strathmoor Village Police Department reminds all residents to lock up - both your home 

and your vehicles. We all have a personal responsibility to safeguard our own property. Please 

be observant as you walk and bike in the Manor and report any suspicious vehicles or persons 

to Strathmoor Police at (502) 432-8900. 

 

Contact Information for Strathmoor Manor 

Mayor Brian Cobb (502) 396-3968 cobbbrianw@hotmail.com 

City Clerk Susan Stopher (502) 456-6319 sgstopher@gmail.com 

Communications Brooke Heitz (502) 797-5102 bcwillinger@gmail.com 

Maintenance Kathy Zandona (502) 238-4279 kmzandona@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bob Peterson (502) 749-6331 rpeter8582@gmail.com 

www.cityofstrathmoormanor.com 

 

Strathmoor Village Police Dept. (502) 432-8900 strathmoorvillagepolice@gmail.com 

 

Miscellaneous Information 

● Downed tree or limb blocking a road in the Manor? Please call the Strathmoor Police 

Department at (502) 432-8900 or the Louisville Metro Police Department at 911. A 

police officer will secure the scene and call for a maintenance crew. This is considered 

an emergency situation because trees blocking the road also block emergency vehicles. 

● Please call MSD at (502) 587-0603 if you have standing water in your easement or are 

experiencing a problem with the stormwater drain in your easement. 

● Street light out? Please call LG&E at (502) 589-1444. 
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● Please make sure your house number is visible during both daylight and darkness so 

that guests, emergency vehicles, and vendors can find your home. 

● The City of Strathmoor Manor has a Facebook page. Please join us! 

● Please be a considerate dog owner and pick up after your pet, and if he or she is outside 

barking in the early morning or late at night, please let him or her in! 

 

Highlands Happenings 

Every Saturday from 8 a.m. - noon​ -- Bardstown Road Farmers’ Market, held in the Bardstown 

Road Presbyterian Church parking lot next to Deer Park Ave. 

Every Saturday from 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.​ -- Douglass Loop Farmers’ Market, held in the Douglass 

Boulevard Christian Church parking lot 

Every Sunday from 7 - 9 p.m., Jun. 4 - Aug. 7​ -- Cherokee Triangle Summer Concert Series in 

Willow Park. The event is free, but please bring canned goods, soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 

paper towels, dishwashing liquid, or deodorant to support the Highland Community Ministry’s 

Dare to Care Food Pantry. 

Through Sunday, Sep. 24​ -- Butterflies ‘n’ Blooms at the Louisville Zoo 
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